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Dear Supermarket CEO,  
  

As we entered into a new round of national lockdowns, supermarkets have 
continued to play their part in keeping everyone safe. The recent increase in 

communications about facemasks and the potential that supermarkets will 

be taking a harder line on masks being mandatory is a move which I 'm sure 
has been taken with the nation’s health at the forefront.  

  
Nonetheless it’s been a move that we know some autist ic people are deeply 

concerned about, so it  has been reassuring to see clear recognit ion of the 

fact that some people are ‘exempt’ from wearing masks in most 
communications and media coverage.  These exemptions are vital for many 

thousands of people, including some autist ic people, to ensure they can 

shop for essential food and provisions safely.  
  

As you will know the Government’s facemask exemptions include some 
autist ic children and adults who cannot wear a face covering safely, 

whether because they have extreme sensit ivit ies that makes it  feel like they’re 

being smothered or they don’t understand t he rule and would be constantly 
t rying to remove their mask.   

  

The purpose of this letter is to ask that you continue to consider the needs of 
disabled customers, and those with hidden condit ions including autist ic 

people in both your plans and your communications regarding facemasks. It  
is vital your staff understand these exemptions and hidden disabilit ies like 

autism too. This is part icularly important if enforcement becomes stronger.    

  
The Government’s guidance states that people do not have to show 

evidence of their exemption status. For many autistic people, the threat of 
being challenged or even abused for not wearing a facemask could be so 

anxiety provoking that it  might prevent them from even attempting to visit  

the supermarket in the first  place.  Being autist ic does not place a person on 
the ‘clinically extremely vulnerable’ list , which would enable them to get 

priority delivery slots, so this situation could genuinely risk leaving some 

vulnerable autist ic people unable to get essential food and provisions.  
  

As the UK’s leading charity for aut ist ic people and their families, and on 
behalf of those autist ic people across the UK, we hope you are able to offer 

some assurance that autistic people who are unable to wear masks will be 
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considered in your plans. We know that this could make a real and posit ive 

difference during this difficult  and challenging t ime. 
  

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Caroline Stephens 

Chief Executive Officer 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 


